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Greetings Fellow Federationists. The 2009 convention of the National Federation of the Blind of California was sensational. I want to thank all of those who helped with the pre convention planning and on site supervision. We have the best team of leaders ever! 
Once again, Dr. Marc Maurer delivered a stirring banquet address that will be remembered evermore. Ever Lee Hairston repeated her address which was delivered on the steps of the Lincoln Memorial in Washington, D.C. at Youth Slam, followed by the sharing of that experience by participants, mentors, and instructors. If you missed these speeches go to www.nfbcal.org, and click onto  2009 Convention audio files. I want to be sure to thank Brian Buhrow and Jim Barbour for their tireless monitoring and recording of the convention sessions.   
“Bridging for Braille” was awesome! The fog at the Golden Gate Bridge was just burning off when we arrived. Whozit, dressed in full regalia, led the walkers across the bridge. By the time we were completing the adventure, the fog was just beginning to role back in. The San Francisco Chamber of Commerce would have been proud of the picturesque scenery. 

On Thursday evening, The California School for the Blind Jazz Ensemble entertained enthusiastic federationists at a reception for two hours. The band enhanced the whole spirit of the convention. Everyone received a commemorative “Bridging for Braille” wine glass. 

Friday was jam packed with our break out groups which started at 8:30am, and ended at 10:00 pm. The 1st annual NFBC Bunco game was a blast. I think we have started a new tradition for our conventions. 
 On Saturday and Sunday, we were updated on relevant programs for the blind in California. Representatives from the Department of Education, The Department of Rehabilitation, and assistive technology groups, educated all of the attendees about current issues and concerns facing the blind. 
Scholarships
Five promising college students received scholarships in the amount of $2,500.  The recipients were: William Dickens, Pam Chase, Jeri Siqueiros, Jaime Tomasello, and Angela Fowler. This year, for the first time, we instituted a California College Leadership Program. Three students were enrolled in this program. The recipients were:  Mike Peterson, Justin Harford, and  Roger Oberholzer. 
Elections
Elections were held in many chapter meetings. The following is a list of new officers and board members:

NFB of California

President,  Mary Willows; First Vice President, Robert Stigile; Second Vice President, Ever Lee Hairston; Secretary, Shannon Dillon; Treasurer, Gail Paulson.
Board of Directors:

Melissa Haney, Jana Littrell, Karen Steele, Jason Holloway, Geraldine Croom, Lisa Maria Martinez, and Tiffany Manosh.
California Association of Guide Dog Users:

President, Shannon Dillon; Vice President, Tina Thomas; Secretary, Ken Volonte; Treasurer, Robert Stigile.
Board of Directors: Michael Hingson
California Association of Blind Students:
President, Angela Fowler; Vice President, Aziza Cano, Secretary, Justin Harford; Treasurer, Melissa Haney
Board of Directors: Kammie Dibble and Hani Nasser
Parents of Blind Children

President, Kathleen Church; Vice President, Mary Kluczkowski, Secretary, Maureen De Long; Treasurer, Lorelei Clark
Diabetes Action Network

President, Joy Stigile; Vice President, Jeri Siqueiros; Secretary, Velvet Volonte; Treasurer, Tiffany Manosh
Board of Directors: Ken Volonte

“The Best in Tech 2009”
 “The Best in Tech 2009” is a seminar for blind and visually impaired people to learn more about assistive technology. This event is being held on Saturday, November 21, 2009 in Culver City.  Please RSVP by November 12 by calling Robert Stigile at (818) 419-5331 or by emailing nfbevents@gmail.com. For people who RSVP early, there will be a drawing for a Pebble Magnifier and other technology gifts. 
.   
Washington Seminar 2010 
If you are interested in representing the California affiliate in Washington, D.C., please check the www.nfbcal.org website for an application. Federationists will be arriving on Monday, February 1 and scheduling appointments with representatives on February 2-4. Watch the www.nfb.org website for campaign updates. 
